Dwight E. Turner

In mid February, 1940, I was sent to the Air Corps Technical School with about a month at Scott Field – Belleville, Illinois to prior my arrival at Chanute. I was there to train as an aircraft mechanic with my graduation being on August 30, 1940 as a part of Class 19 – B. During my stay at Chanute there were many changes happening in the world. In 1938 and 1939 Hitler invaded and occupied Poland and Czechoslovakia. As a result, three days before our graduation, we were told that there would be an expansion of the training schools as the government finally recognized that war was inevitable.  Congress enacted legislation to establish and support programs to expand the Armed Forces.             This is when the Selective Service program was established.Those of us that were already in the Army saw many rapid promotions. I went from Private 6th class specialist to Private First class specialist all the way to Sergeant in a period of 9 months time. As I had stated previously I was sent TDY from the 94th Pursuit Squadron at Selfridge Field. All of this changed upon my graduation from the Aircraft Mechanics training program as part of Class 19B. I was assigned to the Hydraulics Section of the school which was headed by a civilian, Mr. John R. Carroll. Once he learned that I was a trained typist, I became his clerk/typist for the remaining time at the Air Corps Technical School at Chanute. Another member of Class 19B was Leland Hibbard who was also assigned to the Hydraulics Section. Due to the war going on in Europe, the Air Corps Technical School was greatly expanded at Chanute and other newly created training commands around the country. One of the newly created schools was at Sheppard Field where I was next assigned going along with both Mr. John R. Carroll & Leland J. Hibbard. I was at Chanute Field from approximately March 1940 until June 1941. 
